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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ Jesus,

We are stewards of the Light of the 
World, Jesus Christ. We are blessed to 
be bearers of the Light Himself; such a 
blessing demands to be shared. Our light 
must be cultivated, protected, and shared 
with the world so that we might be as the 
Prophet Isaiah foretold: "Nations shall walk by your light, 
and kings by your shining radiance."

We must cultivate the Light of Christ within our 
hearts: pruning away the sins that would snuff 
out Christ's light, feeding the flames with our self-
offerings in prayer, works of charity, study of Sacred 
Scripture and the teachings of Christ's Church. We 
must constantly work to increase our own faith and 
keep our relationship with Jesus Christ strong and 
intimate. We can only share the relationship with 
Jesus that we have; we cannot give what we do not 
first have. We must be committed to our mission as 
baptized Christians and commit our time, talents, and 
treasures to the mission.

Our light must be protected. In addition to feeding 
the fire of our devotion to Jesus, we must also protect 
the flame from the winds that can blow it out. 
There are too many distractions in this world, too 
many opportunities to waste our time and energy on 
fruitless pursuits, too many ways to serve our own 
self-interest instead of building up the Kingdom 
of God. We must be focused on our mission as 
evangelical disciples of Jesus and recommit ourselves 
to the mission He has made for us.

Our light must shine for others to see. No false 
humility here; our faith cannot be separated from our 

lives in the world. When put to the test 
publicly, we must have the courage to give 
witness—to reach out in Jesus' name even 
when our mission has real world costs. 
The need is greater than us; there are 
souls living in darkness that need to see 
the light of Christ in us. Isaiah instructs 
us: "Raise your eyes and look about; they all gather 

and come to you: your sons come from afar, and your daughters in the 
arms of their nurses." We are not the only lost children of 
Israel in this world.  Our mission is out there, in the 
darkness where Christ has yet to be proclaimed by us.

We who have been blessed to receive the gift of faith 
must share that gift with others. Imperfect though we 
still are, we can share what little we have, and in the 
sharing, we lose nothing except our pride and self-
reliance. When others see the light of Christ shining 
through our works of charity, through our own 
struggles toward faith in the midst of brokenness, 
then they too see a path that they can follow to life in 
Christ. Perhaps in the gifts that these others bring to 
the Church we will find that missing element that will 
fulfill some longing in our hearts; perhaps these new 
brothers and sisters will themselves be the gift that 
inspires us all the more. In this will Isaiah's prophecy 
truly be fulfilled: "Then you shall be radiant at what you see, 
your heart shall throb and overflow."  

May our hearts burn with a desire to share the light 
of Jesus, and may our lives shine with that light for 
all to see.

Peace in Christ, 
Father Matthew Kuhn, pastor



Mass Schedules and Intentions

St. Nicholas
Catholic Church of Belle River

420 Irving Street, Alexandria, MN 56308

1/8 Monday 5:30 pm † Cecelia Trousil

1/9 Tuesday 8:30 am †† Bob & Clara Lorsung

1/10 Wednesday 8:30 am Intention of Josh & Brenda & family

1/11 Thursday 5:30 pm †† Corey Green & Kate Sherlock

1/12 Friday 8:30 am Intention of Dave, Trevor & family

1/13 Saturday 5 pm For the People of our Parishes

1/14 Sunday
8 am 
10 am

† Jane Close
† Kathy Bruder

9473 County Road 3 NE, Carlos, MN 56319

1/10 Wednesday 8:30 am

1/13 Saturday 9 am No Mass

1/14 Sunday 8:30 am †† Joe & Lorraine Thoennes

306 W. Oak St., P.O. Box F, Osakis, MN 56360

1/9 Tuesday 10 am at Galeon, †† Ronald & Sandra Boys 

1/11 Thursday 9 am † Geraldine Rasmusson

1/12 Friday 8 am No Mass

1/13 Saturday 4 pm † Susan Engle 

1/14 Sunday 10:30 am For the People of our Parishes

RECONCILIATION
By appointment at St. Nicholas.

Saturdays at 3 pm before Mass or by appointment at Immaculate Conception.
Saturdays from 3–4:30 pm in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel at The Church of St. Mary.

BAPTISM
All parents must take the Baptism Preparation Course. 

Call Laurie Bienias at 320-460-5325 to sign up and to schedule a baptism date.

MARRIAGE PREPARATION
Members of the parish (or children of members) must arrange for marriage at least 

six months in advance. Contact your parish office for more information.

ALL OTHER SACRAMENTS
Please contact your parish office.

Sacraments



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
BREAKFAST
KC Breakfast after the 10:30 am 
Mass on Sunday, January 7, 
at Immaculate Conception. 
Serving pancakes, sausage, 
scrambled eggs, caramel rolls, 
coffee, juice, and milk. Free 
will offering for Options for 
Women. All are welcome for 
good food and fellowship!

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
Monday, January 8, 1-6 pm and 
Tuesday, January 9, 9:30 am-
3:30 pm. For more info, call 
Janet at 320-763-3381.

PRO-LIFE BREAKFAST 
Sunday, January 14, 8:30 am-
12 pm at St. Mary's School 
gym. Breakfast includes Lake 
Country Meats maple sausage, 
pancakes, french toast, orange 
juice, milk and coffee. Free will 
donations will be donated to 
Life Connections. This event is 
sponsored by the Ave Maria of 
the Runestone Council 4718 KCs.

MISSION QUILTING  
The Mission Quilting Group 
will meet Monday, January 15, 
12:30-3:30 pm in St. Mary's 
Great Hall. All are welcome 
to come help! Questions, call 
Joyce 320-219-0055 or Gwen 
228-791-3768

DAUGHTERS OF ISABELLA 
Daughters of Isabella will meet 
Thursday, January 18, at 1 pm 
for Rosary and meeting in the 
St. Mary's Commons Area. 
Lunch will follow in the Great 
Hall. For questions, contact 
Maxine at 320-815-4296.

FINANCIAL PEACE 
UNIVERSITY 
Take control of 
your money with 
Financial Peace 
University! This nine-lesson 
class uses biblical wisdom and 
common sense to help you 
tackle budgeting, pay off debt, 
and make your money work for 
you! Starts Sunday, January 21, 
at 6 pm in the St. Mary's School 
library. To sign up, scan the 
QR code or fpu.com/7B1139. 
Childcare (18 months +) 
provided, but request in 
advance. Contact Aaron at 
akorynta@stmaryalexandria.org.

MARCH FOR LIFE 
Monday, January 22, join 
the March for Life at the 
state capitol! A bus will be 
departing the Aagard parking 
lot (old Kmart building) at 
7:30 am in Alexandria, arriving 
at the Cathedral for a prayer 
service followed by walking 
to the capitol to march for life 
12-1 pm. The bus will return to 
Alexandria at 4:30 pm. Free will 
offering and families welcome! 
For more info and to sign up, 
call Jim or Judy at  
320-219-7470. 

YOUNG COUPLES/YOUNG 
FAMILIES 
This newly formed group is 
intended to provide warm 
Catholic support during 
the busy years of dating, 
marriage and parenthood. 
The next gathering is Sunday, 
January 28, 2-4:30 pm in the 
St. Mary’s School staff lounge. 
Look for signs to direct you. 
Info and to RSVP for child care, 
contact Samantha at  
320-808-5850.

FESTIVAL OF FAMILIES 
Are you looking for some 
mid-winter family fun? Join 
us at Sacred Heart in Sauk 
Rapids on February 11 from 
10:30-3:00 pm for a day of fun 
celebrating our Catholic faith.  
Cost is only $20 per family 
(no matter the size), and will 
include a free carnival, family 
games, lunch, age-appropriate 
activities and Mass with Bishop 
Neary.  Register your family at: 
stcdio.org/event/festival-of-
families/

CONTEMPLATION AND 
ENJOYMENT OF GOD
Fostering the 
relationship 
between 
God and 
children, the 
Catechesis 
of the Good 
Shepherd is a program of faith 
formation popular around the 
world, but just beginning to 
bloom in the ACC. Join us for 
a visit at our current Atrium 
at St. Agnes School in Osakis! 
This program is intended for 
children ages 3-9. Call Michaela 
Niblett at 320-219-3852 for 
details. For more background 
information, cgsusa.org.

Announcements

BAPTISMS

Azélie Thérèse 
Child of 

John & Annastacia Loomis

Bulletin submissions due by Tuesday at noon. Please send submissions to  stmary@stmaryalexandria.org.

http://fpu.com/7B1139
mailto:akorynta@stmaryalexandria.org
http://stcdio.org/festival-of-families
http://stcdio.org/festival-of-families
http://cgsusa.org
mailto:stmary@stmaryalexandria.org


If you or someone you know in our parish community is sick or ill, or has a family member who 
could use our prayers, please call The Church of St. Mary at 320-763-5781. In order to print the 
bulletin in a timely manner, names must be submitted by noon on Tuesday to be added to the 
upcoming Sunday bulletin. Names received after will be added the following week. Names will be 
published for six weeks and renewed for an additional six weeks upon request.

Please remember these people in your prayers:

Betty Schlosser
Jim Ripka
Jack Lewis
Tyler Pomorin
Ben Smith
Julie Tully
Mark Petersen
John McHugh
Jodi McShane

Jane Doherty
Ruth Molloy
Paxton Lee
Tim Cullen
Jill Borrell
Vivian Annen
Mara Duscher
Betty Stroh Ostlund 
Nancy Suneson

Judy Snowberg
MaryAnn Kack
Paulette Baumgartner
Rita Wille
Nick Matteson
Michael Russell
Margaret Kirkey
Wesley Ray
Doug Karsky 

Alan Tyler
Mary Lou Michel
Tammy Tolifson
Lance Schoeberl
Joe Tegels
Carl Shaskey-Setright
Thomas Gerlach

Prayer Corner

Announcements

ACC DIRECTORY 
We are looking for someone 
to help coordinate the Spring 
church directory for our ACC. 
Hospitality/check-in volunteers 
are also needed. If you can 
help, or would like more info, 
call Laurie at 320-460-5325.

PASTORAL LETTER OF 
BISHOP NEARY 
St. Cloud Bishop 
Patrick
Neary, C.S.C., was 
moved by the Holy 
Spirit to write his very first 
pastoral letter, “As the Father 
has sent me, so I send you.” To 
download the letter, scan the 
QR code or  
stcdio.org/bishop-nearys-
2023-pastoral-letter. A limited 
quantity of hard cover books of 
the pastoral letter are available. 
Contact the St. Mary’s Parish 
Office if you would like one.

EUCHARISTIC 
CONGRESS 
PILGRIMAGE 
St. Mary’s is offering 
a pilgrimage to the 
National Eucharistic Congress 
in Indianapolis July 16-22, 2024. 
The Congress includes 5 days 
of talks, Eucharistic procession, 
Adoration and much more. This 
is the first National Eucharistic 
Congress in 83 years. Limited 
to the first 60 people who 
sign up. For more info/
registration, scan the QR code 
or stmaryalexandria.org.

CARING & SHARING ROOM 
NEEDS 
The Caring & Sharing Room is 
in need of the following:

Items can be dropped off on 
Thursdays, 9 am-noon, at 700 
Cedar St. Rm #7, Alexandria or 
by calling 320-760-8084.

MISSION JOURNEY TO 
GREECE WITH FR STEVE
SEPTEMBER 15-29, 2024 
Walk the stones where Saint 
Paul walked through Athens 
and Corinth. Then set sail on 
a 9-night Celebrity Cruise 
through the Greek Isles 
continuing the journey as we 
visit six ports of call: Santorini, 
Ephesus, Mykonos, Volos, 
Thessaloniki, and Kavala. Learn 
of the spiritual, historical, and 
cultural significance of Greece 
and Paul’s missionary journey. 
Mass is celebrated every day. 
Limited space available. Call 
Magi Travel 952-949-0065 or 
visit magitravelinc.com.

Bulletin submissions due by Tuesday at noon. Please send submissions to  stmary@stmaryalexandria.org. 

•	 Full size 
mattresses/
box springs

•	 Dressers
•	 Countertop 

microwaves
•	 Cookware/

bakeware
•	 Coffee pots

•	 Toasters
•	 Can openers
•	 Food storage 

containers
•	 Cutting 

boards
•	 Silverware
•	 *All basic 

kitchen items 
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Stewardship
Inspiring a deeper understanding of true giving January 2024

Ifigure I am pretty much the average  
man; I’ve been through the typical 
headaches on the job, the sorrows 

and the joys of raising five children, 
paying my bills and generally dealing 
with the ups and downs life brings. So 
when I came to consider the question 
of what stewardship really means, all 
I had to draw on was my own experi-
ences and those of friends. As I thought 
about it, here’s what went through my 
mind: First off, the word “stewardship” 
bothered me. It wasn’t exactly part of 
my daily vocabulary! But then I real-
ized that there are some words which, 
through generations of use, have come 
to express a whole set of intertwined 
truths. I saw that you and I ... all of us ... 
take care of things either wisely or bad-
ly. There are ruined bodies or well-kept 
homes, dull knives or good friends, 
polluted streams or secure, well-loved 
children.

You and I ... all of us ... take care of 
things either wisely or badly. In the final 
analysis, we use our time or our abili-
ties or the result of these ... our money 
... responsibly or selfishly, thoughtfully 
or carelessly.

But I’ve known people who thought, 
or acted, or said, “I’m a self-made 
man!” Others showed me, however, 
that there’s no such thing. Where did 
these priceless gifts of time and ability 
come from?

A Christian can only answer in hu-
mility, “From God.”

Showing our gratitude
Further, there can be only one logical 

reaction for the honest human: Grati-

1

Asense of steward-
ship tells us we 

must take time to do 
God’s work on earth. 
When you compare 
what you have con-
tributed in time, do not 
compare it to what your 
fellow church member 
has done, Compare 
what you have done to 
what God has done for 
you!

tude for all God has given us of his free 
will and love, undeserving as we are.

I wrestled for some time over this 
and what one’s response could be. The 
General Thanksgiving helped. So did 
the Sacraments and the Bible. Gradu-
ally, it became clearer that we can try to 
use God’s gifts in a way that shows our 
gratefulness. We can think about how 
we use our time and abilities and our 
money.

The New Testament is crammed with 
examples that Jesus gave about such 
uses. What else really can we give but 
the application of these to serve God 
and our fellow humans? And the church 
in its mission has shown us many con-
crete and practical ways of applying 
our time and talents to these goals.

The proper proportion
Money is perhaps the stickiest aspect 



Jim Newly asked old Sam Elder 
that frequent question, “How much 
should I give the church?”

Old Sam answered, “Jim, you are 
a thinking and a caring person. I will 
advise you differently than I would 
someone who must be given rules and 
limits.”

“Don’t expect too much from me,” 
Jim answered. “I am not in the com-
fortable money bracket.”

“I can understand that. I want to 
give you a plan that will make you feel 
good about your giving,” Sam coun-
seled. “I want you to feel good enough 
about your giving so you would not be 
embarrassed if they posted the amount 
on the front door of the church.”

“I’m not ready for that much public-
ity,” Jim protested.

“Relax! Your giving is a private 
covenant between you and your Lord. 
Only you know your resources. If you 
live modestly, you should easily man-
age to give a percentage of income 
regularly.

Start by giving your Lord his por-
tion first.

Make that a habit. Never become a 
resentful giver, always thinking of the 
pleasures you could afford if only God 
didn’t need money now,” said Old 
Sam. “Exult in your giving. What a 
privilege it is to contribute to bringing 
God’s Kingdom upon this earth.” 

Atalent is a talent un-
til it is used to serve 

God. At that point it be-
comes a gift of ultimate 
value, multiplying every 
time we use it. In man’s 
eyes it may seem insig-
nifcant, in God’s eyes, 
you are a superstar.

2

It is a fact that we all came into this 
world, at birth, with nothing. No 
pockets or handbags to carry our 

stuff. All that we have from birth to 
death has been a gift from God. It is 
also fact that when we leave this earth, 
we will take nothing with us. There are 
no pockets or handbags with our spiri-
tual eternal life.

Stewardship is how we manage what 
God has given us in this life. Steward-
ship is not a choice that we make. As 
recipients of God’s gifts, we become 

stewards. The choice we have is 
to choose to be “good stewards” 
or “poor stewards.” What is your 
choice?

If we choose to be good stew-
ards, we will realize that all we have 
comes from God. We will manage 
our gifts as taught by Jesus. Thus, 
we move from being good stewards 
to being good Christian stewards. 
Stewardship will become a way of 
life rather than an uneasy subject.

If we choose to do nothing about 
God’s gifts, or if we choose to re-

gard them as our own, we will be un-
faithful stewards. Our god will become 
our material possessions and we may 
discover a life that reflects greed and 
selfcenteredness.

Choose today! 

No Pockets for Our Stuff!



3

t’s tough to includeIa real pledge of

time or money in your 
New Year’s resolu-
tions. Especially when 
you realize how you 
will feel if you do not 
follow through on it. 
But this is a new year. 
Shouldn’t it be the 
cause of each one of 
us that we will resolve 
to give our time, and 
our money, and 
become a part of the 
dedicated people of 
the new year?

Steward of the Month
Fab Five Plus!

As the sun rises ready for a new day, the halls of the church are buzzing each 
and every Friday morning. A dedicated group that, I believe, began with 
only 5 people, prepare the food pantry for the food that will soon be brought 

in, while another dedicated group travels to the local Walmart and pick up the food 
that they can no longer use. This group starts with the first ones arriving at a little 
past 6:00 a.m. Remember ... they are volunteers.

They have endured cold, snowy weather that good old South Dakota brings. They 
all have their jobs and are super organized. They do this with all of their heart, help-
ing the clientele that may be using the food pantry in the future. Many other vol-
unteers are needed to make this mission a reality. They have put in their own time 
behind the scenes to help out others in the Clay County area.

Hats off to everyone who helps in the Food Pantry. Their numbers are many and 
they should be thanked. When asked, can you do it? They gladly stepped up and 
said, “YES we can!” and they do!

Submitted by: Cindy, Vermillion, SD

The Good Steward

Winter is a time for the garden 
to be at rest. Beneath the 
blanket of snow that cov-

ers gardens in many parts of America, 
plants are taking a well deserved rest. 
Gardeners also have a chance to take 
a break from their labors. Maybe it is 
mowing the grass that you really appre-
ciate not having to do, because it seems 
more like work than gardening.

Life is really about finding a balance 
between all the competitive interests in 
our lives. Would a life filled only with 
pleasure feel rewarding?

People sometimes feel the same 
way about their church and volunteer 
activities as they do about their winter 
gardens. They appreciate a break from 

“always having to do” in order to sup-
port the activities of the church. After 
years of service, some folks will say 
“I’m done. Let someone else carry the 
burden.”

Yes, we all need a break sometimes, 
but what would God have us to do? 
Are you now in the mode of only “be-
ing served” versus “serving” in your 
church?

We all have talents and abilities that 
can contribute to building the Kingdom 
of God here on earth. So while the gar-
den sleeps, doesn’t that mean you have 
a few extra hours each month to serve 
your church? 



Copyright © Parish Publishing, LLC
May not be reproduced without permission.

888-320-5576  www.parishpublishing.org

4

Continued from page 1...

Average man...

“As the sun rises ready for a new day, the halls of the-
church are buzzing each and every Friday morning.”

of this. It was for me, but again, friends 
showed me that this too can be used 
wisely or foolishly for God or just for 
me.

What would be wise here? I have 
come to believe deeply that a portion of 
my money, calculated with prayer and 
great care, should be returned to God 
for his work. Some of this would be 
through the church and some through 
worthwhile community or national 
charities.

I believe each individual has to de-
termine their own fair share or proper 
proportion. But he or she can try to be 
honest with God by setting a goal of a 
certain percent of their income and then 
work towards it in steps.

I found that this wasn’t easy, but 
what is that’s worthwhile? And God 
has a way of helping and blessing those 
who make such a serious and respon-
sible commitment! There are various 
standards that men and women through 
the ages have used in this. Jacob said 
(in Genesis 28:22), “Of all that thou 
givest me, I will give the tenth to thee.” 
Others think of a Modern Tithe of 5% 
of one’s net income to the church and 
5% to charity.

I’m certain of one thing. The ex-
act figures are not the central issue. 
No, stewardship is returning in love 
a thoughtful share of our God-given 
time, ability and money. 



Faith Formation

APOLOGETICS BIBLE STUDY 
Join this Bible Study led by Dr. George Jay of 
Morris. Dr. Jay is a Catholic evangelizer and 
instructor and has taught for many years to both 
college students and adults in the Morris area. All 
men and women are welcome, as well as young 
adults. Next meeting is Monday, January 15, 
4:05 - 5:20 pm in St. Mary’s Great Hall. This 
group meets on select Mondays and there is no 
homework and no fee! For more information 
or to sign up, contact Connee Thorstad at 
320-808-0465.

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S STUDY 
Our Wednesday and Saturday morning groups 
are on break over the holidays. The winter study 
will be announced in January. For great Catholic 
movies and Bible study content to do on your 
own, check out formed.org

St. Mary’s has a subscription that allows our 
ACC free access. Choose “sign up” on the main 
page. Then type in zip code 56308 and choose 
“Church of St. Mary”. Enter your name and email 
address and you’re set to watch!

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - SPENDING TIME 
WITH JESUS IN OUR BLESSED SACRAMENT 
CHAPEL...ALL ARE WELCOME!  
Open Scheduled Holy Hours: 
Monday: 8-9 am; 2-3 pm; 11-midnight 
Wednesday: 8-9 pm 
Thursday: 3-4 pm 
To sign up, contact Sue at 320-491-7006 
or suemcculloch66@gmail.com.

ROSARY LEADERS NEEDED 
Volunteers to lead the rosary 25 minutes before 
weekday Mass begins are needed. Sign up at the 
tables by the Sacristy.

PRAYER LINK 
If you have a prayer request, contact Kelly 
Wosepka at wosepkak@aol.com or 320-815-
4655. All prayer requests are confidential.

YOUNG ADULT GROUP 
Join the Young Adult Group on Tuesdays,    
6:30-9:30 pm at the St. Mary’s Lighthouse. All 
are welcome! For more info, contact Emily at 
320-287-1169 or Anna at 320-733-0081.

POWER HOUR FOR LIFE 
Every Monday, 4:30-5:30 pm in the St. Mary’s 
Chapel. This is a Holy Hour of silent prayer 
specifically for life intentions. Join for a few 
minutes or the entire hour any Monday!

TUESDAY EVENING ZOOM BIBLE STUDY 
All are welcome every Tuesday, 6:30-7:30 pm, 
to study the upcoming Sunday readings. For 
more information, contact Mike Sponsler at 
sponslermc@gmail.com.

DIVINE MERCY HOUR 
Every Monday, 3-4 pm in the St. Mary’s Chapel. 
Questions, contact Barb Nei at 320-846-0022.

PRAY THE ROSARY WITH US EACH MORNING! 
Our prayers are united via conference call and 
it’s easy to do! Please unite your prayers with 
ours and join us daily. Dial 667-770-1484 at 
7:55 am each morning and enter access code 
653790#. Introduce yourself if you’d like. Mute 
your phone when the rosary begins at 8 am. 
Over 23,340 Rosaries have been prayed over the 
last three years! Questions: Judy Clayton at  
320-333-9892 or Diane Gay at 320-766-7036.

MEN’S BIBLE STUDIES 
Thursday mornings at 6:30 am in St. Mary’s Great 
Hall. Come any time! For information, contact 
Mike at sponslermc@gmail.com.

Wednesdays at 2:30 pm in St. Mary’s Commons 
Area. Join our discussions on the upcoming 
weekend Mass readings. Contact Russ Craigmile 
at rjcraigmile@gmail.com.

ADULT

http://formed.org
mailto:suemcculloch66@gmail.com
mailto:sponslermc@gmail.com
mailto:sponslermc@gmail.com
mailto:rjcraigmile@gmail.com


St. Mary’s School educates the whole child within a nurturing  
Catholic Christian environment.

320-763-5861
stmaryss@stmaryalexandria.org  |  stmaryalexandria.org/stmarysschool

 /stmarysschoolalexandria

St. Mary’s Catholic School

12/31 Mason Stennes, Alexandria $35

1/1 Dawn Jantzen, Miltona $100

1/2 Amy Petersen, Parker, CO $20

1/3 Mathew Hoppe, Alexandria $20

1/4 Crystal Eilen, Carlos $20

1/5 Joan Gates, Alexandria $20

1/6 James Grundman, Osakis	 $20

ST. MARY’S SCHOOL CALENDAR RAFFLE TICKETS 
ARE STILL AVAILABLE!
All proceeds go directly towards the school’s operating 
expenses. Being one of our major fundraising 
campaigns, it is important to our school that the raffle 
is a success. Tickets are available at the Hospitality Desk 
or from a school family. Best of luck and thanks for 
supporting St. Mary’s School! Deadline is January 19!

ST. MARY’S CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERSSCHOOL HAPPENINGS

No School  – 	 January 15, 
		  Professional Development Day 

Faith Formation
YOUTH

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 
Faith Formation for grades 7-11 will meet 
Wednesday, January 10, 7-8:30 pm.

DIOCESAN MIDDLE SCHOOL 
LOCK-IN 
Saturday-Sunday, January 27-28 
in Sauk Rapids and St. Cloud. Cost 
is $40. To register, scan the QR 
code. For more info, call the Faith Formation 
Office at 320-763-9202.

ST. MARY’S SCHOOL ADVENT SERVICE PROJECT

During Advent, St. Mary’s students collected 
items for the Ronald McDonald House. We 
were able to deliver an entire pickup load!

mailto:stmaryss@stmaryalexandria.org
http://stmaryalexandria.org/stmarysschool/
http://facebook.com/stmarysschoolalexandria


St. Nicholas
Catholic Church of Belle River

9473 Co. Rd. 3 NE, Carlos, MN 56319
320-859-2390 

stnickbelleriver@gmail.com 
stnicholasbelleriver.org

306 W. Oak St., PO Box F 
Osakis, MN 56360

320-859-2390 
info@icosakis.org  |  icosakis.org

420 Irving St., Alexandria, MN 56308
320-763-5781

stmary@stmaryalexandria.org
stmaryalexandria.org

PARISH STAFF
Father Matthew Kuhn, Pastor............................................................................................ 320-460-5335, emergencies 320-815-1230
Father Rick Aubol, Parochial Vicar.................................................................................... 320-460-5332, emergencies 320-815-1230
Todd Wentworth, Business Administrator.............................................................................................................................320-460-5333
Tony Pasko, Deacon (retired).............................................................................................................................................thadeac@aol.com

Youth Ministries, Grades 1–12 
Ginger Schroeder 
612-616-7619 
gingerannschroeder@gmail.com

Parish Office 
Sharon Marthaler, 320-859-2390 
stnickbelleriver@gmail.com

Parish Trustees 
Dennis Hillmer..............320-766-8505
Dwayne Waldorf...........320-219-0409

Family Formation, Grades K–6 
Terri Anderson, 320-760-9119 
Carrie Drevlow, 320-491-7676 
familyformation@icosakis.org

Faith Formation, Grades 7-11  
Sharon Marthaler, 320-859-2390 
faithformation7-11@icosakis.org

Parish Office 
Sharon Marthaler, 320-859-2390 
office@icosakis.org

Parish Trustees 
Bruce Pederson.............320-491-7835
Dana Hetland................ 320-760-8361

Parish Office  
Janell Eddy.....................320-763-5781 
 
Music Coordinator  
Erin Takle........................320-460-5337

Director of Liturgy & Music  
Luke VanOverbeke.......320-460-5339

Communications Coordinator  
Kathy Ballou...................320-460-5336

St. Mary’s School Principal 
Troy Sladek.....................320-460-5327

Faith Formation Office......320-763-9202

Youth Ministries, Grades 1–8  
Laurie Bienias................320-460-5325

Youth Ministries, Grades 9–12 
Tammy Huss..................320-460-5324

Pastoral Care Coordinator 
Patty Marriott..................320-762-2320

Parish Trustees 
Mark Maloney.................320-491-9165
Francie Peterson............320-360-0325

The fiscal year runs from July to June. Detailed financial reports may be viewed at each parish office.

WEEKLY BUDGET PROGRESS
Actual $48,169

Budget 38,496

Variance $9,673

WEEKLY BUDGET PROGRESS
Actual $6,396

Budget 2,510

Variance $3,886

WEEKLY BUDGET PROGRESS
Actual $15,261

Budget 4,050

Variance $11,211

WEEKLY OFFERINGS FOR DEC. 31
Envelope $6,145

Electronic 131

Other 120

TOTAL $6,396

YTD BUDGET PROGRESS
Actual $76,064

Budget 62,750

Variance $13,314

WEEKLY OFFERINGS FOR DEC. 31
Envelope $3,786

Electronic 10,018

Other 1,457

TOTAL $15,261

YTD BUDGET PROGRESS
Actual $117,747

Budget 109,350

Variance $8,397

WEEKLY OFFERINGS FOR DEC. 31
Envelope $35,391

Electronic 10,591

Other 2,187

TOTAL $48,169

YTD BUDGET PROGRESS
Actual $1,019,128

Budget 1,039,392

Variance $(20,264)

GIFTS OF GRATITUDE

mailto:stmary@stmaryalexandria.org
http://stmaryalexandria.org
mailto:thadeac@aol.com
mailto:gingerannschroeder@gmail.com
mailto:office%40stagnesosakis.org?subject=


Rollie’s Sales & Service, Inc.
For All Your Petroleum Equipment & Construction Needs
Small Enough to Hear Your Needs
Large Enough to Serve Your Needs
Crane Rental

320-859-4811
13790 Co. Rd. 82 SE
Osakis, MN 56360

MORITZ SEPTIC SERVICE
A ROYAL FLUSH IS BETTER THAN A FULL HOUSE!

888-450-6631
320-766-0276›› 

Pat Moritz, Owner 
12200 Mound Rd. SE, Osakis

Dr. David 
Hetland
Long Prairie

320-732-3383

Residential & Commercial

Call for Rates
320-763-3600
Sean Gay, Parishioner 
License #374895
PO Box 24, Nelson, MN 56355

ALEX MOVERS
NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL!

St. Michael’s Council, Osakis

Grand Knight Bob Brillhart
320-217-3292

Please 
join and 
support 

Catholic 
activities

KCs 1x1.indd   1KCs 1x1.indd   1 4/21/23   11:20 AM4/21/23   11:20 AM

Didier Excavating

320.766.7042
Osakis, MN

 »Drain cleaning
 »Sewer line camera
 »Thaw sewer lines

320-859-5922
320-760-4139

DOUG REPP 
DRAIN 

CLEANING

catholicunited.org

Scott Jones
320-424-9976

sjones@catholicunited.org

Life Insurance | Annuities & IRAs
Medicare Supplement | Retirement Tools

▼ provide for ▼
Scholarships | Grants & Programs

Member Support | Service Opportunities

Giving to the Catholic Community by 
Providing for Your Financial SecurityBulletin Sponsors

Thank you for your support. To add your business, email info@icosakis.org

(800)637-7795  www.CornerHomeMedical.com

Your Best Source For Durable Medical Equipment!

Ambulatory Assistive Devices | Bathroom Safety Products 
Home Modification Equipment | Hospital Beds & Supplies 

Respiratory Equipment & Supplies
225 7th Avenue East, Alexandria, MN 56308

Life, Disability, & Long Term Care Insurance - Retirement Annuities

Steve Mages, Field Agent
320-333-1072 • steve.mages@kofc.org

hendricksinsurancemn.com • 320-859-2165 • Osakis

Complete Insurance Service for 50+ Years
Health • Life • Auto • Home • Farm • Crop • Commercial

Hendricks Insurance Agency, Inc.

www.fnbosakis.com | 320-859-2101
Member FDIC | Equal Housing Lender

www.fnbosakis.com | 320-859-2101
Member FDIC | Equal Housing Lender

 

Retail/Wholesale Petroleum Products
Propane Delivery & Service
Convenience Store • Tires • Towing

PARKERS PRAIRIE
218-338-4291 or 866-939-4392
www.gappaoil.com
gappaoilmn@gmail.com

Serving the Osakis area for over 35 years.

320-859-2118 • royhetland.com

Open Mon-Sat 8-5
Full Retail Counter
Processing
Custom Butchering
Curing
Sausage Making

218-943-2681
www.miltonameats.com

 Parishioner Mary Becker
 Call or text 320-760-2138
 Shop at beautycrusaders.com

FREE TOURS! 
PantherDistillery 

.com

300 East Pike Street, 
Osakis, MN 56360

PAPPENFUS
PERSONAL INJURY LAWYERS

Robert H. Pappenfus 
Thomas J. Pappenfus
Alexandria, MN 56308 
320-763-6688 (office)
320-766-1880 (cell)

law@pappenfus.com
www.pappenfus.com

mailto:law@pappenfus.com


320-965-9100

Commercial Insurance  |  Risk Services 
Employee Benefits  |  Personal Insurance

320-762-2124
zimnyinsuranceagency.com

Protecting what matters.

AQUARIUS - 84, INC.
Plumbing, Mechanical, 

& Hot Water Heat
763-3636 • 214 6th Ave. East

Alexandria, MN

10 Minute OIL CHANGE
1318 Broadway, Alexandria, MN

320-763-5259

320-763-5600
THORNTON, DOLAN, BOWEN, KLECKER & BURKHAMMER, PA

Attorneys At Law

1017 Broadway, Alexandria, MN

PERSONAL INJURY LAWYERS

Robert H. Pappenfus 
Thomas J. Pappenfus
Alexandria, MN 56308 

320-763-6688
web: www.pappenfus.com

PAPPENFUS

KC Membership 320-460-0943
KC Hall Rental 320-805-0076

A & E PLUMBING &
HEATING INC.

Water Heaters - Furnaces - Service Work 
320-763-6673 

After Hours Phone: 760-2377

Viking Garage Door Co.
Doors & Openers

JANET SCHILTGEN
320-762-2528

Residential/Commercial
320-834-5488

320-763-3954

Alexandria Electric
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

620 Oak Street South
ALEXANDRIA, MN 56308
763-5222            “Since 1945”

320-763-4712

“Start Seeing 
Red”

“START SEEING RED”

320.763.5556
raukfamilydentistry.com

CENTURY 21
First Realty , Inc. ®

JODI
REHOVSKY

320.808.7478

320-763-3600 
license # 374895                                Sean Gay

Bulletin Sponsors  Thank you for your support. To add your business, email stmary@stmaryalexandria.org


